
CITY COMMISSION WORK SESSION 
December 12, 2011 

The work session was called to order by Vice Mayor Steven Leary at 2:00 p.m. in the Rachel D. 
Murrah Civic Center, 1050 West Morse Boulevard, Winter Park, Florida. 

Members present: Also present: 
Mayor Kenneth Bradley (arrived 2:04 p.m.) City Manager Randy Knight 
Commissioner Steven Leary City Attorney Larry Brown (arrived 2:11 p.m.) 
Commissioner Sarah Sprinkel Deputy City Clerk Michelle Bernstein 
Commissioner Carolyn Cooper (arrived 2:05) Jeffrey Blydenburgh 
Commissioner Tom McMacken 

This meeting was a work session with no public input. 

Mead Garden Lease Agreement 

This work session was to discuss the Mead Garden Lease Agreement with the City. 

Executive Director Jeffrey Blydenburgh representing Mead Botanical Garden, Inc. provided a 
PowerPoint presentation titled "Business Plan - December 2011 ." He summarized their mission 
and vision, garden operations, organizational structure, operating policies, programs and 
events, partnerships and alliances, facility rentals, financials, project status, marketing and 
public relations and the chart of responsibilities from the lease agreement. 

Mr. Blydenburgh spoke briefly about the operating and capital expenses in the FY2011-2012 
budget that was presented. He mentioned that if they can raise $500,000 in the next year they 
will have a balanced budget. He explained that the most important task is to raise awareness 
and funds and with focused marketing efforts, Mead Botanical Gardens, Inc. 's goal is to 
increase rental revenue for existing facilities by 15%. Mr. Blydenburgh also mentioned that 
rental customers will be required to provide proof of insurance, as currently required by the 
City's policies. 

In summary, Mr. Blydenburgh indicated that they are looking to gain approval of the overall 
lease from the City so they can continue with their plans to operate and run the garden. He 
clarified that they are requesting that the lease be for the entire garden and not just the 
Environmental Learning Center. 

Mr. Blydenburgh answered questions. Discussion ensued regarding educational programming, 
fundraising events, entire garden lease vs. partial garden lease, lease agreement for building 
and a separate agreement for operational use, length of lease, insurance and assignment of 
responsibilities listed in the lease agreement such as maintenance of the gardens, grounds, 
water, buildings, operations, etc. The Commission mentioned that there are two items that still 
need to be discussed #1) the definition of an overall successful relationship; and #2) the entire 
garden lease or not. 

There was a question regarding the timeframe for a decision to be made which resulted in an 
agreement to have the Parks and Recreation Board review this item sometime in January 2012, 
followed by a public meeting with Mead Botanical Garden, Inc. and then bring forward to the 
City Commission for approval of a joint partnership with Mead Botanical Gardens, Inc. which 
requires a lease. 
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The meeting adjourned at 3:20 p.m. 

City Clerk Cynthia S. Bonham 






































